September 15, 2016
To:  Mr. Don Guzman, Chair EAR Committee
From: Hugh Starr

Re: EAR63 CC 16-102
Right of Entry Issue

Aloha Chair Guzman and EAR Committee Members:

I respectfully ask that your Committee defer any further action on EAR 63 until our
North Shore communities have had meaningful opportunities to understand the many
potential implications of this significant proposed TEACH Development at our historic
Old Maui High Campus.

I’ve attached to this testimony Attachment #19 of County Communication 16-102.
This August 5, 2016 correspondence from Maui County Corporation Counsel to Chair
Guzman confirms that the State of Hawaii has authorized the County to permit TEACH
to enter the Campus before the proposed Lease for the property is approved by the State
Board of Land and Natural Resources.

This means that Maui County is able to provide TEACH access to the Campus
immediately to commence it’s due diligence. Therefore, there is NO requirement for the
County to first execute the proposed Lease.

This is good news! TEACH may start it’s inspections of the property immediately while
our North Shore communities work to wrap their collective arms around the likely costs
and benefits of this large private commercial real estate venture at Hamakuapoko.

I have also attached for your reference Page 49 of Committee Report 16-137 (re-
committed). This List indicates the extensive environmental, structural, and planning
studies paid for by the County that are already available to TEACH for review...at no
expense.

Thank you for your consideration of these comments.

Aloha,

%f%/ 579
Hugh Starr
Makawao

Attachment: County Communication 16-102, Attachment #19
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